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December 1, 2022 
HPGI File: 17507  
 
 
Re: Comment/ Request Letter 
 Greenbelt Act 2005  
 ERO No. 019-6216 
 Weston Valley Investments (Block 34) Inc. – Pt Lot 29, Con 5- City of Vaughan 
 
Weston Valley Investments (Block 34) Inc. is the owner of a vacant 19.54 ha property of 

which 16.10 ha is located within the Greenbelt Plan Boundary.  The property is legally 

described as Part of Lot 29, Concession 5 City of Vaughan.  The property is located on the 

east side of Weston Road between Kirby Road to the north, Teston Road to the south and 

Highway 400 to the east as illustrated below. 

 
Aerial Photo Lands owned by the Applicant 

The site is located within the Vaughan 400 North Employment Secondary Plan Area in the 

City of Vaughan and a comprehensive development plan with draft plan of subdivision and 

zoning applications have been filed with the City of Vaughan for approval purposes as 

illustrated in the figures below. 
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Composite Development Plan 

 

 

SUBJECT SITE 
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The property has been subject to study both as part of the secondary plan, block 

planning/subdivision process. The property was visited and staked with the TRCA in and 

all development limits have been determined as outlined in the attached extract from the 

EIS completed by Beacon Environmental. An area within the greenbelt plan boundary has 

been found to be unconstrained by environmental features and could be developed in the 

same manner with the rest of the property.   

 

 
Figure 3 – EIS (Beacon Environmental) 

The available table land that is currently within the Greenbelt Plan area will no longer be 

able to be utilized for agricultural purposes once the community around is developed, 

leaving fragmented unusable land that would be better utilized for community land use 

purposes. The entire Planning Area will be serviced comprehensively.  There is a 

demonstrated need for housing and a variety of unit types in the municipality.  This 

property is considered to be an ideal location that is vacant and immediately available to 

address these critical land use planning matters and can be incorporated with the existing 

planning processes in a seamless fashion at this time. 

SUBJECT SITE 
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We are requesting that the area of land identified in Attachment 1 be removed from the 

Greenbelt Plan boundary  

 

Yours truly, 

HUMPHRIES PLANNING GROUP INC. 
 

 
 
Rosemarie L. Humphries BA, MCIP, RPP 
President 
 

Encl. Plan depicting area to be removed from Greenbelt Plan. 

 Draft Plan of Subdivision 

 

cc.  Weston Valley Investments Block 34 Inc. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Draft Plan of Subdivision 

 
 

Area to be removed from Greenbelt Plan 


